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PRE-PAID METERS: TOKEN IDENTIFIER (TID) ROLLOVER 

Understanding what the TID rollover is about:  

It is a naƟonal project that requires all prepaid electricity meters to be upgraded before the exisƟng soŌware expires 
on November 24, 2024. Bitou Municipality’s Engineering and Community Services Porƞolio CommiƩee, at a meeƟng 
held on October 16, 2023, considered and approved the rollout of the TID project. This is set to commence in Central 
PleƩenberg Bay West in November 2023. 

How the TID Rollover Project will be implemented?  

The rollover project will commence in Ward 2, which covers Central PleƩenberg West and East. 
Once these areas are done, the project will move to the other wards unƟl all are done. Extensive 
communicaƟon will be undertaken to inform and educate the public about the TID rollover pro-
ject. CommunicaƟon will consist of adverƟsements and noƟces on various communicaƟon 
plaƞorms, as well as loud hailing. The project will also be discussed in ward based public parƟcipa-
Ɵon meeƟngs. 

What is expected from the customer? 

Once we reach your area for upgrading, you will receive your unique 2x 20-digit update codes 
along with their normal 20-digit electricity token. This means instead of geƫng a token or “slip” 
with a single 20-digit code, it will have 3 x 20-digit codes printed on it. This will be a once-off oc-
currence. We appeal to customers to make sure that all unused tokens are entered into the meter 
before the unique 3x20-digit tokens. 

It is important to enter these in the sequence as printed on your “slip”. The following steps must be taken when entering the digits into the 
meter (also see the diagram below) 1. Enter the first 20-digit update code and wait for it to be accepted. 2. Enter the second 20-digit up-
date code and wait for it to be accepted. 3. Enter the usual 20-digit token to recharge units as normal. 

CongratulaƟons to the Springboks for winning the 2023  Rugby World Cup  
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How to access the Bitou Municipality CiƟzen Portal 
What is the CiƟzen Portal? 

This is a feature on the Bitou Municipality website where our residents can obtain 
their municipal accounts electronically.  Some accounts are mailed and some are e
-mailed monthly, however some residents do not always receive their accounts. At 
this site our residents are able to access their municipal accounts themselves. 
How can the CiƟzen Portal be accessed?  
Access is via the Bitou Municipality website: www.bitou.gov.za 
1. Select the CiƟzen Portal tab at the top of the landing page. Here you will find: 
Þ informaƟon about the  municipal bank account,  
Þ the online account system, and AFLA, the online building plan submission 

plaƞorm, with relevant informaƟon. 
2. For municipal accounts you need to select ‘Online Account System’ where you 
will be guided through a simple setup process for your accounts. 
3. Once you have logged into your account, you will be able to view and print your 
municipal accounts. 
Please advise our Customer Care on our toll-free line at 080 021 2797 should you 
experience any challenges with the system.  AlternaƟvely send an email to Cus-
tomerCare@pleƩ.gov.za 

Clearing of Illegal Dumpsites Resumes 
  

Bitou Municipality conƟnues 
to face a huge challenge with 
illegal dumping. The clearing 
of illegal dump sites comes 
at a huge cost to the munici-
pality. The municipality 
spends in excess of one mil-
lion rand per annum on 
clearing these dumpsites. 
Ms. Melony Paulsen, Direc-
tor of Community Services at 

Bitou Municipality, says that the municipality has resumed with the clearing of 
illegal dumpsites.  
 
Ms. Paulsen further added that the municipality will soon roll out moƟon sensor 
cameras at various illegal dumpsite hotspots. The purpose of these cameras will 
be to track down residents who parƟcipate in this illegal acƟvity. 
 
Perpetrators of illegal dumping will be dealt with harshly, and criminal charges 
will be laid against anyone found to be involved in this act.  Unfortunately, this 
fight is one which the municipality cannot win on its own and we need the help 
of our communiƟes. 
WeÊurgeÊmembersÊofÊtheÊpublicÊtoÊsupportÊtheÊeffortsÊofÊtheÊmunicipalityÊbyÊ
reporƟngÊillegalÊdumping. 
Only bulky and green waste must be dumped in the skip bins that are found in 
all wards. Household and recyclable waste must not be dumped in the skip bins 
as it is collected on a weekly basis. “We need to take pride in our communiƟes 
and where we live. It all starts at home. We can truly be the best together” says 
Ms. Paulsen. Report illegal dumping on 0800 212797 or send an email to Cus-
tomerCare@pleƩ.gov.za 
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Download the Collaborator (Collab) CiƟzen App and engage with the Bitou 
Municipality.  
 
1. The Bitou Municipality is available as a ‘channel’ on the Collaborator 
(Collab) CiƟzen applicaƟon developed by Business Engineering.  
First, download the Collab App from your App Store (for iPhone devices) and/
or Play Store (for all Android devices).  
 
2. Once you have downloaded the app, you can register the Bitou Municipality 
as a channel. Please note that you may register as a property owner, tourist, 
or tenant. 
 
3. You can then subscribe to the latest newsfeeds and informaƟon published. 
The Collab CiƟzen app allows users to access municipal accounts, receive noƟ-
ficaƟons, log and track service requests, report fraud and corrupƟon, and 
book building inspecƟons when construcƟon progress requires such visits.  
 
We invite residents to make use of this new, easy, and reliable method of 
communicaƟng with the municipality and staying abreast of newsworthy de-
velopments. For more informaƟon, contact Ms. Shana Petersen on 
0445013477 or send an email to spetersen@pleƩ.gov.za 


